NATIONAL GUARD TO HOLD FOOTBALL MEET IN ARMORY SATURDAY

Lieut. Fred W. Wichman has been appointed manager of the National Guard football team during the absence of Lieut. P. M. Smoot, who left for Florida today. Wichman has landed another star to the strong list of candidates, Harry Henry of Company B. Henry was the star center of the victorious town team two years ago. and also was a star guard with the "Tech" and Georgetown teams in Washington, D. C. He was also the best all around basket-ball player on the guard team last year.

The first meeting of the team candidates will be held on Saturday afternoon at 3:30 at the armory. This will be a "get-together" meeting and all men who have played football and want to get into the game are asked to attend this meeting. Practise will begin next week, and a schedule of games will be arranged shortly